
FAQ n.19534

FAQs:
ATCO Licensing, Regulations

Question:
Is it possible for ANSPs to provide training (e.g. transitional, pre-OJT, OJT, and
continuation training) when having ‘training’ marked on its ANSP certificate without
being certified as an ATCO training organisation?

Answer:
With the new ATCO Regulation (EU) 2015/340 and the introduction of the ATCO TO certificate
template, the possibility according to Article 27(3) of Regulation (EU) No 805/2011 stating that
‘The certificate may be issued for each type of training or in combination with other air
navigation services, whereby the type of training and the type of air navigation service shall be
certified as a package of services’ is not anymore valid.

Furthermore, it is important to note that according to Article 8(2) of Regulation (EU) 2015/340
the certificates for air traffic controller training organisations shall be replaced with certificates
complying with the format laid down in Appendix 2 of Annex II to said Regulation, and for the
new applicants according to ATCO.AR.E.001(b), if the applicant training organisation fulfils the
applicable requirements, the competent authority shall issue a certificate using the format
established in Appendix 2 of Annex II.
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Link:
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